
AIDS COMMITTEE OF WESTERN NEWFOUNDLAND, INC.


P.O. BOX 303, Corner Brook, NF


Canada A2H 6C9


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting

Held March 28, 2000 at 7:30 p.m.


at Sir Wilfred Grenfell College

Welcome and Moment of Silence
Marc Thackray, Chair of the Committee, welcomed those in attendance and led the assembly in a moment of silence to remember those who had died of AIDS-related diseases in the past year.

Minutes of the 1999 A.G.M.
Robin Bellows read the minutes from the 1999 Annual General Meeting.  Brenda Collins moved that the minutes be accepted, and Michael Parker seconded the motion.  All in favour.

Report of the Chair
The Chair’s report outlined the two main tasks of the Committee, to promote awareness and to lend support to those affected by HIV and AIDS.  He stressed the need to get the message out to the public, and that each year the Committee faces new challenges.  These challenges include maintaining the annual events already established, as well as forging new partnerships and connections to enhance the Committee’s activities.  Marc mentioned the investigations the Committee was making into the need for Support Groups in the Corner Brook area.  He then outlined the various activities that the Committee worked on to maintain AIDS awareness in the Region:

1) The O’Regan Hair Show in May, at which Kevin O’Regan donated some of the proceeds to the Committee.

2) The establishment of the ACWN Web page, developed and maintained by Tom White

2) The AIDS Walk Canada, held in September, organized by Tom White, which garnered over $2000.00 for the Provincial PWA Fund.

3) An AIDS Awareness Week campaign in December which included displays and information sessions in local schools, the Paper Prayers Project, and distribution of condoms to local clubs.  Coleman’s Stores were given a special thank you for their help in organizing and displaying the prayers.

5) The Candlelight Vigil for World AIDS Day held on November 28th.

6) Participation in Health and Education Fairs sponsored by the V.O.N. and area high schools.

Marc finished by thanking all the members of the committee, and those who worked as volunteers during 1999-2000.

Report of the Treasurer

The Treasurer, Colleen Anderson, was unable to attend and sent her apologies.  She did send her Treasurer’s Report, which was read by the Chair. The Current Balance as of March 26, 2000 was $1,240.66.

Guest Speakers: Marie Croll and Susan Hoddinott, on “Support Groups”
Marie Croll, a local counsellor, and Susan Hoddinott, a mental health professional, presented information on Support Groups. The guest speakers outlined the two main types of Groups, formal and informal, and offered some general guidelines about the scope and direction that Support Groups might take.  Ms. Hoddinott stressed the need for confidentiality, a comfortable setting, and the committment to Support Group members of financial support for group related activities, such as refreshments, day-care, etc., to ensure accessibility and comfort. Together, the speakers outlined the process that is usually taken in establishing a Support Group, stressing the need to assess the needs of the people who might get involved.  Ms. Croll stated that from these needs the Group could establish further guidelines to ensure that its activities suit the members. Both speakers also offered the suggestion that local Health Care Professionals should be contacted to see if they were willing to assist the Committee with their expertise.

Election/Nomination to the Board
The following people in attendance were nominated and elected to the Board:

Robin Bellows

Tom White

Carol Galliott

Raylene Hynes 

Terry Power

Brenda Collins



Raymond Buckley

Marina Martin

Aileen Woolridge

Kim Bartholomew

Marc Thackray

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Marc Thackray, for the Secretary, Terry Power

